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Briefing Paper: West Wing Site-Based Intervention
Proposed Ordinance 2019-0400 (2nd Omnibus) makes both capital and operating appropriations related to modifications to the second floor of the West Wing Shelter.

2nd Omnibus Capital Appropriation: $2,000,000
The capital appropriation, funded via Veteran, Seniors and Human Services Levy (VSHSL) funds and document recording fees, will be transferred to the Facilities Management Division for the capital project.  This project includes creating new access points at the north and south end of the building to satisfy fire code and ADA requirements, as well as to tenant improvements.  The second floor is anticipated to be operational beginning July 1, 2020.

The City of Seattle is proposing a $2,000,000 match in its budget.

2nd Omnibus Operating Appropriation: $800,000
The operating appropriation would be funded using document recording fee revenue.  The City of Seattle is proposing to appropriate a $400,000 match.

Operating Details
	West Wing Floor
	# of Individuals Served
	Population Served
	Services Provided
	Operating Cost (per year)

	2nd
	Up to 60
	Single men who frequently cycle through the criminal legal system, although staff state discussions are ongoing about the exact program structure.
	Intensive, embedded, on site behavioral health services that will be dedicated exclusively to the population staying on the 2nd floor

	$1.6 million (includes 50% match from City of Seattle)



Future Appropriations
Executive staff state that there are no planned requests for the 3rd Omnibus for 2019-2020 biennium and the requests in the 2nd Omnibus should be sufficient for the rest of this biennium. The only request currently planned for the 2021-2022 biennial budget is a continuation of the operating costs for the 1st and 2nd floors.

City of Seattle’s Role
According to executive staff, the City of Seattle will not have any active role in the operation of the facility beyond providing funding and any service contract to the operator, which is likely to be DESC, will be through DCHS.  The proposed 2020 City budget reflects capital and operation funding requests for the West Wing that align with the proposal in the 2nd omnibus.  Staff state that DCHS does not anticipate needing additional funds from the City of Seattle beyond what is currently contemplated; however, this could change if the service program for the shelter changes.



